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Birthdays this month! 

 

A big happy birthday to our two may babies… 

 

Dave Farrant - 8th May 

 

Muff Newton - 26th May 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Subs reminder! 

 

 

 

 

 

$125 family and $65 individual 

Please pay to treasurer Brian Cameron or into our Admin 

account 03 1355 0761022 00 

 

 

Represent our club! 

 

 

Lions tee-shirts are on offer for $42 with lions logo, order 

yours now from Anne 03 574 2394 

 



 

 

5th May 2020 

The Board has passed a resolution regarding the 

purchase of the two defibrillators for our local 

police. We are waiting for the response from our PAHT 

partners before we purchase the units. The Board is so 

appreciative to all who have donated to this project. 

There has been amazing generosity shown. 

We will be having a dinner meeting on Tuesday 19th May 

at 6:30pm. However, this will be via Zoom. All members 

and intending members are invited. All you need to do is 

to let Ian know that you will be there. An invitation to 

join the meeting via Zoom will be sent to you. Just click 

on the link and you are in! If you haven’t used Zoom 

before let Ian know and Brian will guide you through it 

Enjoy your meal in our company, bring a joke and your 

Teddy. Free raffle tickets to all who are at the meeting. 

President Debbie made the comment it will be great to 

see all the faces again. 

 

We are still looking for photos of what you are up to 

during Levels 4 and 3. These photos will make an 

interesting record for Lions In the future. 

 

The Board has reluctantly decided that we will defer 

holding a book sale until next year. With the 

uncertainty around Covid 19, the Board felt they had no 

option. 

 

“Soldiers without Guns” will now show in the Havelock 

Town Hall on Saturday 17th April 2021.  

The Board with consultants (Dave Farrant took part by phone) 



 

 

 

Before lockdown, the Rai Valley Leos started making 

enrichment activities for 

the kaka at Natureland.  Here we see a couple of pieces 

of driftwood which have had 

holes drilled into them. The lovely folk at Natureland 

will pop yummy food treats into the holes 

when we are able to deliver them.  Thanks to helpers 

Willie & Mike Blom and John Leary for  

visiting our Leos and lending a helping hand. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Huge congratulations 

to Demi Blankendaal 

who graduated this 

recently from the 

Otago Polytechnic. 

Demi has gained a New 

Zealand Certificate in 

Animal Technology 

level 5 (Veterinary 

Nursing Assistant). She 

is back in Rai Valley 

now and looking 

forward to further 

studies to become a vet 

technician. 

 

 



  

 

Letter of thanks! 

 

20.04. 2020 

Greetings, 

This letter is in acknowledgement 

of, and to thank you for, your 

support of the 2020 Havelock 

Mussel and Seafood Festival. 

Your help with manning the 

Corporate Tent was much 

appreciated. The committee looks 

forward to working with you next 

year to try and provide the best 

festival we can. We thank you for 

your feedback which we value. 

We hope you are weathering the 

Covid-19 situation and we will 

soon be over the worst. 

Regards 

Nanette Buchanan-Brown 

Secretary 

Havelock Mussel and Seafood 

Festival 

 
 

Travel Plans In 2020… 

 

 

 

 

Havelock Lions are compiling a record 

for future Lions on what we did during 

Lock-down.  

Please send in a photo or two or what 

you are doing. 

Brian will put them on our website 

 https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/havelock_nz 

and we also store them in our records. 

Already we have received photos from 

Ally and Carol. Let’s have lots more! 

 

Lions New Zealand - Multiple 

District 202  

 

Our Origins 

 Lions Clubs began in the United 

States of America in 1917. A group 

of independent clubs responded to 

a call from a young Chicago 

insurance agent, Melvin Jones, to 

launch a club which had community 

service as its prime aim.  

 

The first New Zealand Lions Club 

was formed in 1955 in Auckland. 

From this has grown to nearly 500 

Clubs, with a membership of almost 

14,000. Worldwide the 

International Association of Lions 

Clubs has a membership of 

approximately 1.4 million in 193 

countries and geographical areas.  

 

Fellowship- good times; meeting 

people; building lasting 

friendships; service to the 

community; learning new skills; 

leadership and personal 

development these are just some 

of the good things about being a 

member of Lions, the world's 

largest and most active service 

club.  

 

https://e-clubhouse.org/sites/havelock_nz


 

  

Jan Osborne 

20th February 1945 - 12th April 2020 

On 16th May 2017 Jan Osborne was made an Honorary Member 

of our Club. This was the first time in our 51 years that such 

an award had been given. 

PDG John Rodger made the award and his outline of the 

tremendous contribution made by Jan to the Havelock 

Community was impressive. Not only was she closely 

associated with our Club (the meals she made when the Club 

met in the Town Hall are legendary!) but she helped with Lion 

projects like revamping the old jetty and renovating the old 

toilets.  

Most facets of village life have benefitted from her huge 

heart, for instance she helped get Guides established, 

trained as a paramedic, cleaned and looked after the Hall, 

was involved with the fire fighters, provided shelter for 

distressed people when asked to do so by the Police and, of 

course, catered for Anzac Day participants for 12 years.  

Although she had made donations to the Community Garden 

since it began in 2011, this year she became a regular 

volunteer there on a Tuesday when she learnt of the lack of 

volunteers. Her gardening knowledge and the hours she put 

in were greatly appreciated. 

Jan says her proudest achievement is to have three great 

kids and pointed out that Ray was her partner in all she did. 

Jan will be greatly missed across a wide sector of the 

community. Rest in Peace, Jan. You will not be easily 

forgotten. 

 

Jan Osborne and Phil Thomas: Christmas 2018 

 

 

 

 

 

We will be having a dinner meeting on 

Tuesday 19th May at 6:30pm. 

However, this will be via Zoom. 

Contact Ian to inform him of you joining. 


